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Bass Lake Association
Early Spring Newsletter
April 21, 2022

Greetings association members.  The ice is officially off the lake!! We are all looking forward to another wonderful summer of fun and relaxation on Bass Lake.

Curly-leaf Pondweed treatment - We are very fortunate to not have any of the more serious aquatic invasive species (AIS) that have entered several neighboring lakes.  We do, however, still have Curly-leaf Pondweed present in the lake. We will once again be surveying and treating the infestation in the hopes of dramatically reducing the population.  The survey will take place shortly after ice out with the treatment to follow while water temps are in the 50’s and 60’s.

Loon nesting area – Like some of the homes on the lake recently, the loon nesting platform was remodeled this winter thanks to Martha and Greg Reger.  The nest should be out in the next several weeks as temperatures increase.  The buoys designating the “Keep Out” area surrounding the platform have also been updated.  Please remind any visitors to keep clear of the designated nesting area.

Floating bogs in the spring – It is unclear how the low water levels will impact the likelihood of floating bogs breaking loose once the ice is out.  If you happen to have a floating bog drift on to your shoreline and you want it removed, please let a board member know. There are several residents who are looking to reduce shoreline erosion and may be interested in transplanting the bog on their shoreline. If you are one of the ones interested in transplanting any loose bogs on your property, please let me know.

AIS boat launch inspection – Inspections of incoming boats and educating boat owners about the dangers of AIS at the boat launch, continues to be our most effective tool against an AIS infestation.  Through the DNR, we have once again contracted to have inspectors staff the launch for one weekday and one weekend day throughout the summer.  Staffing levels will dictate if we get all the weekdays filled, but we are expecting to have at least one weekend day covered each week.  

Volunteer opportunity – Imagine you and a friend (yes, you can pair up to double your fun) spending an hour or two during the summer as AIS inspection superheroes at the boat launch. You could be the person who intercepts that one boat who almost introduced a dreaded aquatic invasive species into your beloved Bass Lake.  This is the stuff that legends are made of. 

Once again, we are looking for volunteers/superheroes to compliment the contracted hours on weekends.  Despite the DNR delay granting approval for volunteers last year, we were able to staff the boat launch a few days last summer to conduct AIS inspections.  This does not require any technical knowledge of marine plant life. You would simply be greeting boaters at the launch, welcoming them to beautiful Bass Lake, making them aware of the AIS regulations and telling them to enjoy their time on the water. 

Thank you to those who volunteered their time last year.  We expect to have approval to begin volunteer inspections early this year so if you are interested in volunteering for an hour or two during the summer, please feel free to reach out to me (fitzjohng@aol.com or 262-613-4733). 

If you have any questions or concerns, please reach out to one of the board members listed below.

All the best,
John Fitzgerald
President
Bass Lake Association
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